
						  

Editorial
Welcome to the latest edition of EIS! 

The sun is shining and I’m feeling 
inspired and motivated following our 
ASE National Committees day. Kindly 
hosted by St. Mary’s University in 
Twickenham, it proved to be a fantastic 
opportunity for our committees to 
meet and make new connections from 
across the ASE family. Fundamentally, 
it was an opportunity for us to explore 
and delve into the challenges that our 
community faces and to begin to outline priorities and activities that will shape 
our next strategic plan. The feedback from the day was really positive, with 
many members commenting on the sense of community and support that 
is unique to ASE. We’ll report more on the strategic plan towards the end of 
this year. Meanwhile, if you’re keen to experience the ASE community for 
yourself, do take a look at our many events coming up over the summer (see 
pages 5 and 6).

This issue throws a spotlight on transition: transition between primary and 
secondary schools can be a very challenging time for many pupils. A new 
school, new friends, different teachers, new subjects, maybe a longer journey, 
often a transition to a much larger school and, possibly for the first time, 
children will be taking lessons in science labs. This issue of EiS takes a look 
at some of the ways in which we can support children to ensure that this 
transition is as smooth and stress-free as possible. Rob Butler, Field Officer 
and Co-leader of the Inclusive Science Education Group, also provides some 
really useful practical tips to support young learners with additional needs 
(see pages 13 and 17). 

Passion for subject, a desire to ensure that young people achieve their full 
potential, and a continuous effort to find new ways to support learning are 
themes that unite our community and remain throughout our careers, and this 
issue is packed with examples of initiatives, approaches and individuals that 
are doing just this.   

Thanks, as ever, to all those who have contributed to this issue and the many 
activities and services that we provide here at ASE, and thanks especially 
to our outgoing Chair of Trustees, Ali Redmore, who has given so much to 
the Association over the years. She will be much missed by all, although we 
strongly hope that she will continue to be a close friend and keep in touch 
with ASE.   

I wish you all a very enjoyable summer term. Have a restful summer break 
and see you all in September!
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